Uzmaston Boulston and Slebech Community Council
Thursday 9th September 2021

Attendance: D Campbell, B Thomas, C Evans, S Green, M Williams, C Ace.  Also in attendance was the Clerk.
1. Chairpersons welcome
All members were welcomed to the meeting, especially the new councillor C Ace.

2. Apologies 
M Howe, L Screen and Cllr D Clements.

3. Declaration of members interests for meeting
S Green for the agenda item on the Frolic.

4. Minutes of Meeting
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and agreed.

5. Matter Arising
Co-option – UBSCC formally co-opted C Ace to the Council.

Village Green – UBSCC now owns Uzmaston Village Green.  The Clerk was asked to confirm the Green was covered by the current insurance policy.  The Council agreed to discuss plans for the Green in the next meeting.

Grass Cutting – UBSCC is now responsible for the cutting of the grass.  The Councillors confirmed the terms for the tendering exercise.

Silage / Slurry – The meeting between UBSCC and the NFU was productive.  The members attending felt listened to and received some useful feedback.  The Clerk was asked to contact PCC and request the hedges and verges into Uzmaston were rolled and cut, and that signs were placed saying pedestrians in road.  This would provide a safe space for pedestrians to access.  The NFU stressed the need to gather evidence.  The Clerk was also asked to thank the NFU for their time and effort.

Road Sign to Picton Castle – The Clerk confirmed PCC would be placing a sign saying narrow road with passing places from The Rhos village towards Picton Castle.

Pavements – This item is on hold due to the ongoing road works and traffic lights.

Flood Maps – The Councillors were concerned about the proposed developments in The Riverside and the Transport Hub in Haverfordwest.  Recently released flood maps show these areas are liable to flooding in the future.  The Clerk was asked to raise this with Cllr D Clements.

The Frolic – The Councillors and residents felt this area should remain natural, but receive maintenance.  S Green is in contact with Sean Tilling.  The Councillors are concerned opening the path to other users (such as cyclists) would create additional risk.

Meeting Dates – Uzmaston Hall is not available of Thursdays.  The Clerk discussed other availability and will confirm dates at the next meeting.

Woodland – The woodland behind the new JE Lawrence site has been cut.  Cllr Clements is aware and liaising.

6. Planning
None received, but Councillors asked for details for the development in The Rhos to be shared.  This is to confirm the original planning consent.

7. Reports for Decisions
None presented.

8. Reports to Note
Shared via email. 

9. Audits and Accounts
The current bank balance is £13,272.67.

10. Accounts for Payment
There was one cheque required for £20 to A de Torres for cutting the grass around the WI bench.  The Clerk also noted the precept payment of £1166.00 had been received from PCC.

11. Thursday 14th October 2021 

Meeting ended 8.50pm.



